
 Surface Warfare Medical Institute 

 

 

 

Physician Assistant Students: 

 

 Congratulations on your orders to Surface Warfare Medical Institute, the Navy’s Phase II 

of the Interservice Physician Assistant Program.  SWMI is located in Building 14 on the Naval 

Medical Center San Diego compound.  We work hand-in-hand with NMCSD staff as well as 

civilian medical staff at Scripps and Sharp hospitals to provide an excellent learning environment 

for our students.  

 All students with orders to SWMI must report to PA Admin, on the 1st deck, room 117, 

Monday thru Friday 0800 to 1430, or SWMI Admin, on the 2
nd

 deck, room 213, 0730 to 1600. 

After hours, check in at the quarterdeck, 1
st
 deck, room 106.  If no one is available in building 

14, check in at NMCSD quarterdeck, 1
st
 deck, building one.  

 

Director Navy Phase II Physician Assistant Program 

 CDR William D. Holder 

 E-mail: william.holder@socom.mil  

  

Program Manager Navy Phase II Physician Assistant Program 

 HM2 Anna Kapustina 

 Phone:  619-532-8135/7838 

 E-mail: anna.kapustina.mil@mail.mil  

 

Here is some information that will be helpful during the relocation process:  

 

http://www.med.navy.mil/sites/navmedmpte/nmotc/swmi/Pages/WelcomeAboard.aspx  

http://www.med.navy.mil/sites/nmcsd/Staff/Documents/WelcomeAboard_NMCSD_2010.pdf  

 

For those interested in getting into military housing, please utilize the CNIC website at:  

http://www.cnic.navy.mil/SanDiego/FleetAndFamilyReadiness/HousingAndLodging/Familyand

UnaccompaniedHousing/index.htm  

 

 When applying for housing you need to provide a copy of your orders, Page 2 showing 

all dependents and a completed form DD1746. The CNIC website also has information on 

temporary lodging as well.  Please note that geographic bachelor housing is no longer 

available to students.  All students will receive basic allowance for housing and need to find 

residence other than the barracks.  

 If you are a single military member (you have no dependents), email HM1 Williams, two 

months prior to PCS so a DLA letter from the gaining command can be generated and sent to 

member (only applies for E-6 and below).  

 

If you have any questions or concerns please let your class leader know so he/she can get in 

contact with us.  Again congratulations and welcome aboard.     

          

   

                    //s// 

      W.D. HOLDER 
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